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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

September 26, 2016
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on December 1, 2015.
Chairman, Robert Burke called the meeting to order at 7:33 p.m.
Board Members Present:   Lori Sproviero, Wallace Nowosielecki, George Shamah,   Glen Pettigano, Robert Burke, Rich DeLorenzo
Board Members Absent:  Sandy Balistrieri
Recreation Department :  Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison - Absent: Councilman Robert Colletti
A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to approve the Meeting Minutes from the July 25, 2016 Meeting.  Motion seconded by  Glen Pettigano.
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A motion was made by George Shamah  to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by   Glen Pettigano
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Since there was no one from the public, a motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to close the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by  George Shamah.
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by  Glen Pettigano. 
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Director’s Report  and Recreation Liaison Report- Since a lot of Old Business was covered in the Director’s Report and the Recreation Liaison was absent, the meeting continued with Old Business.
Old Business:
Cherry Hill- Mayor and Council are on the second reading of the project. The estoppal  period will be over 10/6 and the equipment can be ordered after then and should be in by November.

Summer Camp Analysis: Financial analysis of Summer Camp is in the packets. Summer Camp went well this year. Using St. Leo’s was advantageous for us and for the parents. Rich  asked about the enrollment. It was 308 in town campers and 95 out of town.  Rich also asked if there was enough availability for trips. Donna said that if a trip was booked we put the camper on a wait list and in most cases they were accommodated. Bob asked if we could order a bus last minute to accommodate those that remained on the list. Donna said that we could not do that because the trips and busses are reserved well in advance. Lori asked what expenses were associated with the snack bar. Donna said Bagel Base, Costco and Wards. Wally asked if we could summarize the expenses on the Financial Analysis.  Rich asked if we are looking to adjust fees next year. Donna said no. He said that if we needed to raise fees, he would like to see the out of town rate raised.  Donna said that eventually she would like to see the rates at $100 per week.  Rich wants to see a rate analysis of the cost of each child to attend camp and all the trips. Lori asked if there is a multiple child discount. There is not. Wally asked if we could check if other camps give a multi child discount. Bob said that we shouldn’t continue to raise prices just because we’re the cheapest camp around. Donna said that the Camp and After School programs put money into our Trust Fund and the Trust Fund finances projects that are good for the town.
Spray Park Analysis- The Spray Park did not do so well financially this year. In addition to there not being as many seasonal passes, a filter tank needed to be replaced at a cost of $4,800.Wally asked if it was the original filter. Donna said yes. Rich asked if the cost of replacing the filter could be moved from a maintenance cost to a capital expense. Donna said that she would ask Roy if that could be done.  Wally added that it could not be done. 
New Business:
Lights and Security in Park- Our current lightning detection system has been giving us problems. It is hooked into the school’s system.  This is an issue because the system is located in the AD’s office and it is hard to access it, especially if it needs repair.  The system is currently only available at Borough Field. Because practices are held every night at English Ave. Field, we should include a lightning detection system there also. The cost of a new system based at the Rec . with  wireless access at English Ave. would cost $15,895. Donna recommends that we put in the system. Lori asked what the optional software included. Donna said that would make it possible for the information from the system to go to ipads. Bob asked if we could put English Ave. on the old system. Donna said no. The English Ave. portion of the system costs $3,850.
Lights and Security Cameras:
Donna contacted PSE&G .They said that we can only co-locate lights on their poles at a certain level and we cannot put our cameras on their poles. Donna also met with and got quotes from security and lighting companies. Donna then contacted PSE&G and spoke with another department and met with a representative.  That representative said that PSE&G can install poles and lights at each location. We will be able to put one camera at each pole. We would lease the light and pole and purchase the cameras. We will need permission to have Optimum co-locate on the PSE&G poles for the wireless. PSE&G will put up poles and lights at Birchwood and Gall.  The hardest park will be Cherry Hill. There is no service there. Three poles will be needed to get up the hill. We also have to determine whether the wires will be over or underground.  The Police suggested permanently placed cameras with the server in the Police Department.  Donna is still getting prices and will let the Board know the latest information.
Commissioner Reports:

George Shama:  No report

Wallace Nowosielecki:  No report
Glen Pettigano:  No report
Robert Burke: He noticed that the basketball sign up was mentioned on the sign outside. Donna said that Penni will be arranging a coach’s meeting shortly. He said that he would like to receive an email about the meeting.
Lori Sproviero:  She asked if we got coaches for soccer. Donna said that we could not get coaches for two teams and she had to hire trainers for those teams.  Glen asked how much that is costing us. Donna said $80 an hour.

Richard DeLorenzo:  He asked if the lawsuit was still going on. Donna said that there will be a trial 10/25. The board asked that Donna email them when and where the trial will be taking place.
Little League has had some signs made that read  “ Before you complain- Have you volunteered yet?” and they would like permission to put them up. Donna said that they have her permission.

Rich said that he received an email from Tom DeSiervo about not receiving an agenda for the Rec Board meeting.  He said that he wanted an agenda for the Council Meeting not the Rec. Board Meeting. He believes that the Council should advise the board when they will be discussing recreation issues. He also thinks that they should tell us of any issues that they want the board to discuss. For instance, the Rec Board was not informed of the change to the plans for the Hockey Rink. Donna said that Rich should clarify his concerns with the Council.  Rich thinks that if we go back to the Commission that more would get done.  Donna suggested that we develop a 10 year plan.  We could appoint a three person committee. Bob said that the Board had previously prepared a plan. He thought that the Council did not pay much attention to it.
Donna mentioned that there is quite a bit of money in the Rec Trust fund. We usually renovate parks using Open Space funds, which takes about a year to complete a project. Could we use some of the Rec. Trust fund to renovate a park? Her suggestion would be Gall.  Gall needs a new playground. Lori also mentioned that the bench by the basketball court is damaged at Gall.  Bob asked how much the renovation would cost. Donna answered about $150,000. 
There being no further business, a motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to close the Recreation Meeting at 8:40pm. Motion seconded by Wallace Nowosielecki.
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